


SEPTEMBER 30, 2024 FIRCREST CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTE - SPECIAL MEETING 2 

• Public Works Director Bemis reported on the City's alarm system upgrades, the Fircrest Park
Maintenance Facility, and the Time and Temperature sign. There was a brief discussion on
the Time and Temperature sign replacement budget. 

• Interim Finance Director Dunbar reported on proactive City investments, the electronic
timesheet program, updating financial policies, and staff training. There was a brief
discussion on library reimbursement data. She highlighted the accomplishments of the
information systems division, including the Council Chambers AV system upgrade and
assisting the Municipal Court with the new enterprise justice system. There was a brief
discussion of the additional hours for the IT coordinator position. Council requested memos
for all the proposed personnel changes. Interim Finance Director Dunbar provided a brief
overview of the Tacoma Fire contract, jail services, physical environment, health and
wellness, and non-departmental budgets. 

• Police Chief Schaub reported on professional development training, traffic enforcement, the
Lexipol policy update, the Fircrest Civil Service Rules update, participation in community
events, vehicle replacements, police equipment, and upcoming labor negotiations. 

• Community Development Director Newman reported on streamlining permit applications,
cross-departmental training, code enforcement, the comprehensive plan update, and
legislative mandate research.

City Manager Masko stated that the next budget workshop will include information on ARP A
funds, Public Works utility divisions, and proposed rate increases. Councilmember George
reported on the proposed Masko Park enhancements.

ADJOURNMENT 

Councilmember Mauer-Smith MOVED to adjourn the meeting at 7:58 P.M., seconded by 
Councilmember George. 

The Motion Carried (6-0). 

S.� ®® 
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